Date: 4/9/19

People in attendance: 27

Start: 12:05pm

Minutes

Belinda motioned to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Jonne states that there is a correctionthe computer that the library has can be loaned and not donated to the Chamber to use. Belinda then motions to approve the minutes with that correction.

Patty seconds. All approved.

Treasurers Report

Pam says the current balance in the account is \$14,183.84. We've had \$4510 come in for dues so far. We paid State Parks for the info depot, Chamber Alliance, half fireworks, frontier bill and taxes.

Events Comm.

They are meeting at noon at Umpqua Wednesday the 10 to talk about Memorial Day and 4th of July. There is an idea of having a directory of things to do, events to hand out at the 4th parade. We also want to make the 4th theme specific to Cascade.

Belinda makes a motion to approve the theme of the 4th of July to be Cascade- Reason for Every Season

Kristal seconds. All approved.

The plan for Memorial Day weekend is to have a softball tournament, disc golf tournament, and rummage sale. Don't want to overlap too much with Donnelly sales on Saturday. We need to get this information out to all newspapers in the area and on the radio. Ask the city to block off Pine Street for vendors.

Friends of Lake Cascade are working to improve the water quality of the lake. They are doing a lot of research and testing of the water and making headway on restrictions to cattle, new fencing, septic leech field investigations, etc. They are afraid that it will affect not only the tourists that come to the lake, but also the health of people, animals, livestock, etc.

Kristal-CAP

They have a lot to offer the youth in the area. The CAP has 12 people on their advisory board. They have an average of 12 kids for the program each day. Cascade received \$109,000 for the program. That is paying for her director position, an assistance coordinator, and 2 tutors. Kristal would like feedback from the community on the program and what parents what their kids to get out of the program and what they want them to do and learn. They want to improve the program and keep the kids coming back each year. Her goal is to have 40 kids next year. The Grant is written for 40 kids, and after 4 years, they need to be self sustaining. In June, they will be offering a 2 week day camp to the kids for free. They want to incorporate swimming lessons and hiking.

The new library coordinator is Amelia Valisek.

There will be a job fair at the school on May 1st.

The Geothermal working group is getting back together. They helped the school get geothermal heating and also the rec center start theirs. They will have a meeting at City Hall at 5pm on Wednesday 10th.

Jackie from the WCM Leadership Academy is looking for feedback on their annual project. They want to build bike racks in each community, NM, Donnelly, McCall, Cascade. Where should they be put, what should they look like, etc.

Theresa Perry said the Grand Opening of the new State Parks building will be May 21st at 5pm.

Wednesday 17th from 2-4 at the Legion they will need help stuffing eggs for the easter egg hunt on the 20th at Armstrong Park.

There will be a mini bull competition on June 29th at the Fairgrounds, the same day as the WCM Arts Festival down at Fischer Pond.

Judy- Mayor

There are still tree boxes that need adopting. On April 24th at 4:30 they will have a question and answer and get together about the tree boxes. There will be cookies and coffee.

The lighting ordinance passed, so look for new changes with that.

The next meeting will be on April 23rd at Across the Tracks at noon.

Meeting adjourned at 1:13pm